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Misrule In Territory 
Charged 
WASHINGTON A former 

shipping company official 
is providing Senate in
vestigators with evidence 
of what he considers 

"general mismanagement" by 
transportation authorities 
in the Trust Territory of 
the Pacific. 

William Penrose, 51, who 
was general manager of 

Reprinted from Honolulu 
Stal' Bulletin 

by: John E. Simonds 

TransPacific Lines, I nc. 
in Micronesian for a year, 
is filing a detailed re
port with staff members of 
the Senate Interior Com
mittee and the Permanent 
subcommittee on investi
gations, both heade~ by 
Sen. Henry M. Jackson, (D
Wash.,) on the performance 
of Territorial officials 
in charge of transpor
tation among the islands. 

Penrose sa i d in an 
interview here this week 
that his report focuses on 
the role played by Wayne 
Thiessen, former director 
of transportation in the 
Trust Territory, and Jo
seph ieadles, in charge of 
transportation and com
munication, in using 

Con 't on page 5 

COM OBJECTS TO 
BUDGET CHANGE 

SAIPAN - (COM)---At the 
conclusion of more than a 
week of budget hearings, 
the chairman and co-chair
man of the Congress of Mi
cronesia's Joint Committee 
on Program and !udget 
Planning have sent a 
strongly worded letter to 
the Secretary of · Interior 
objecting to certain pro
posed changes in the Trust 
Territory budget ·which 
have been mad~ without the 
committee's knowledge. 

Chairman Raymond Setik 

t>a.c:. 
t'A 

EWSPAPt.R 

and Co-chairman iailey 
0 1 t er sent the letter, 
following an earlier dis
patch, which prdtested 
plans initiated by Am
bassador Fr anklin Haydn 
Williams and t he TT ad
ministration, which would 
shift funds out· of the 
proposed 1975 or 1976 
supplemental budget re
quest for a project for 
the Mariana Is 1 ands 
District. 

According to the letter, 
Con't on page 11 

SA IP AN - The filing 
Tuesday of a $41,000,000 
class action lawsuit by 
Guam Attorney Douglas F. 
Cushnie marked the opening 
of another round in the 
legal battle surrounding 
the collapse of TransPa
cific Lines, Inc. 

Brought on behalf of 24 
stockholders and auditors 
of TransPac, the suit 
charges the Trust Terri
tory Government and two 
of its top officials, High 
Commissioner Edward E. 
Johnston and Attorney 
General Richard I. Miyamo
to, with mismanagement of 
the company and conspiring 
to "maliciously" interfere 
with the rights of the 

plaintiffs and to deprive 
them of their property. 
Also named as a defendant 
was former TT transporta
tion Chief Wayne C. Thies
sen. 

The case, described by 
one of the named plain
tiffs George C. Kiskaddon 
as "a real trip being laid 
on the High Court," for 
the most part covers old 
ground, withs om e 
interesting exceptions. 

Cushnie claims that the 
Trust Territory Govermnent 
breached its contract with 
TransPac, engaged in 
management practices 
causing "terminal fi
nancial crisis and de-

Con't on page 10 

Nursing School 
Doors Closed 

SAIPAN - "Ange 1 s of 
Mercy" who empty bed-pans, 
or pr9fessional w om.en? 
These attitudes ' have 
sparked the controversy 
over salary-cuts of local
hire Nursing Instructors. 

Classes scheduled to 
commence on September 3 
will most likely not 
begin, "u n t i 1 further 
notice," according to a 
directive sent on August 
15 by Dr. Aro bat i 
Hickling, Deputy Director 
of Health Services. 

Three Nursing In
structors at the TT 
Nursing School, who are 
subject to the salary cuts 
dicated by Public Law 5-
51, have or will refuse to 
renew their contract for 
the new school year. 

Over 30 first year 
Nursing students, now have 
no clues as to if or when 
their school year begins. 

Public Law 5-51, which 
provides for yearly de-

creases in the salaries of 
local hires (expatriates) 
in order to balance the 
inequity in the wage 
scale between Micronesian 
a n d expatriate' s, w a s 
passed by the Congress of 
Micronesia at their Fi fth 
Regular Session this year. 

Although 127 TT em-
Con 't on page 8 
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Russian Ship Brings Tourists 
aboard the vessel, rather 
than traversing the reef 
and lagoon at night. 

SAIPAN - Ac row d of 
nearly 1,000 visitors ar
rived on Saipan Sunday, 
August 25 t h, as the crew 
and passengers disembarked 
off the Russian Cruise 
Ship SS Fedor Shal ayapin. 

The Leisure Development 
Center of Japan Chartered 
the 21,406 ton Russian 
Passenger Liner which 
carried 380 Russian crew 
members and 600 Japanese 
tourists on a cruise which 
included call·s on T r u k , 
Saipan, and Rabaul, New 
Gui nea. 

But passengers were 
greeted not only with the 
warm hospitality of the 
Pacific Islands, but by a 
succession of tropical 
storms, Mary, Nadine and 
Polly, which tended to 
dampen ·the spirit of anx
ious tourists aboard ,the 
ship. 

Rough seas, brought 
about by tropical storm 
Mary, followed by Nadine 
caused sea sickness among 
some 40 passengers who 
disembarked on Sa i pan 
Thursday, August 15th 
voicing complaints of poor 
food and service. 

In Truk, however, the 
arrival of the Fedor Sha
layapin, Friday, August 
23rd in the Truk Lagoon 
marked the first time a 
cruise ship had visited 
there since World War II. 

One thousand tourists 
converging on Moen, Truk's 
District Center, repre
sented the a m o 11 n t of 
tourists who generally 
visit the island in a 
three month period. 

But the 1 ·o ca 1 people 
decorated island Hotels, 
arranged for 87 taxi ve
hicles to transport visi
tors in a tour of the is
l and, and postphoned 
traditional Charter Day 
celebrations so that their 
guests could join them in 
their holiday festivities. 

Unfortunately the cruise 
ships arrived too late for 
the tourists to observe 
the planned Charter Day 
activities. 

Nevertheless, tr .ad i
tional Trukese dancers 
entertained for th~ongs of 
Japanese tourists and lo-

calf o o d was abundant> 
Tourists spent roughly 
$10,000. on food and 
handicraft items, and 
transportation . 

Beautiful weather wel
comed the Cruise ship to 
Saipan on Sunday, April 
26th as passengers began 
their 2-day visit. The 
600 tourists were to spend 
time both sightseeing and 
relaxing on the,beaches. 

But Tropical Storm Polly 
put an abrupt end to their 
plans. Though half the 
members of the tour 
enjoyed Sunday resting on 
the Saipan beaches, while 
the others toured the many 
local points of interest, 
the reversed second day of 
activities were plagued by 
the storms; making it im
possible to transport 
p e op 1 e from the ship 
anchored beyond the reef 
to the dock. 

During their one day 
visit, passengers spent an 
estimated $46 , 000. for 
food, goods, transporta
tion, and accomodations in 
local hotels. 

The Leisure Development 
Center, which had a busy 
schedule planned in Sai
pan, tr~vels with a staff 
of researchers who are 
conducting studies for the 
Japan based foundation, 
which i s analysing t h e 
advent of "leisure time" 
and ways in which it can 
be optomized. 

Operating through foun
dation grants from major 
corporations, this was the 
first tour and field study 

conducted by the Leisure 
Development Center. 

Passengers, who spent 
about $620.00 for the 
cruise, were being ob
served by the researches 
who were attempting to 
broaden the horizons and 
leisu~e time interests of 
the participant while on 
board the vessel, as well 
as in ports of call. 

Included in the full 
range of opportunities 
available to passengers 
were instructions in tra
ditional arts of Japan: 
puppet making, tea cere
mony, haiku (poetry), and 
such activities as dance 
clas_ses, "Cocktail mixing 
instructions,rr photo
graphy, diving and golf. 

Enroute to the South 
Pacific, passengers were 
also offered Eng 1 is h 
classes. 

On Sunday evening (Aug. 
26), researchers met for a 
shipboard reception with 
Trust Territory guests, 
included were: Neiman 
Craley, Special Assistant 
to the High Connnissioner 
Dudley Dambacher, Chief of 
the Economic Development 
office, Mike Ashman, Chi~f 
of the Office of Tourismr
J.M. Guerrero, Tourism 
Specialist, 0 ff ice of 
Tourism, David M. Sablan, 
President, Saipan Chamber 
of Connnerce, Speaker Vi
cente Camacho, Sa i pan 
Municipal Council and 
Bert Ortega, Agriculture 
Specialist. 

During the social gath
erings tor m conditions 
signaling the arrival of 
Tropical Storm Mary, posed 
such a threat that guests 
had to remain safely at 
sea throughout the night 

ROOMS AVAILABLE 

However, their ear 1 y 
morning trip to the dock, 
aboard a large life boat 
turned out to be a har
rowing adventure for the 
TT officials, and their 
wives, as 10 foot swells 
damaged the boat, barely 
enabling them to reach the 
shore. 

Formal meetings sched
uled for Monday, August 26 
with TT officials, in
cluding the HiCom, and 
Department Chiefs were all 
cancelled as it was unsafe 
for the researcher; and 
representatives of the 
leisure business to come 
ashore. 

Discussions were to be 
held concerning the poten
tiality for developing 
Saipan's tourist industry . 

Mr. Mike Ashman, Chief 
of the TT office of 
Tourism did brief the 
dozen researchers as well 
as members of the Japanese 
Press aboard the cruise as 
it traveled from Tr u k 
to Saipan. 

According to Mr. Ashman 
the Leisure Development 
people were "quite inter
ested" in the Trust Terri
tory as a future sight for 
tourist development. 

The vessel, which left 
Yokohama on August 12 will 
return August 29. 

MARIANAS 
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A New Sound Co es To Saipan 

SA IP AN - A group of 
professional musicians, 
who describe themselves as 
"free spirits" - "on a 
very slow trip around the 
w or 1 d" have arrived on 
Saipan playing their music 
at the Trader Bar, Conti
nental Hotel. 

The Golden Breed, who 
have been together for 
over two years are playing 
music each night at the 
local Bar which they en
ti t 1 e "sophisticated 
discotheque at the Conti
nental Hotel will last two 
months. 

"Billy," the ]?and.' s able 
leader calls their music 
"Tossed Salad Rock." 
"That includes," she ex
plains "White Rock, Black 
Rock, Funky Rock and 
Country Rock." 

These five versatile 
musicians play renditions 
of rock songs from re
cording Artists Santana, 
War, Doobie Brothers, All
mond Brothers, and many 
others. 

But each rendition is 
uniquely their own, and as 
Billy explains, "we could 
do the same songs even 
nights a week, but each 
night it would be a bit 
different. 

Always practicing and 
improving with each set, 
the young ·musicians 
arrived in Saipan last 
week after a year long 
series of engagements in 
Guam at the Continental, 
as well as the Dai I chi 
Hotel, and the Military 
Circuit. 

It's difficult to say 

what they do best, because 
"Billy's Ba 11 ads are 
totally unlike "Harry's 
drum solos," but a variety 
of different types of Rock 
Music fills the Trager 
Bar. 

"The problem Billy ex
plains, "is that they (the 
audience) must be afraid 
of us, no one wi 11 dance! " 

Billy feels that people 
in Saipan may be used to 
"Night Club Music," and 
are not yet comfortable 
dancing to the Go 1 den 
Breed's discotheque sounds. 

But adjustments have 
been made, hoping that 
dimming the bright lights 
on the dance floor will 
lure shy patrons to the 
dance floor, the group 
purchased substitute 
lighting to change the 
atmosphere. 

As for their music, they 
adamantly ~laim that they 
will never change tthat 
to meet local tastes, 
because as Bi 11 y ex
plained, "We can't be 
distracted b Y playing 
music that isn't our." 

She further discussed 
the i.n,portance of people 
in Saipan berng exposed to 
a "variety of different 
kinds of music," SI') that 
they can develop Lheir own 
discriminating tastes. 

"No jokes" said Billy, 
"we' re not a show group," 
and serious musicians they 
are, with long range plans 
to travel around the world 
with hopes to cut a record 
of their own in London. 

In the meantime, they 
may be traveling to Japan 

record on the 
an album en

"LIVE AT THE 

this fall to 
RCA label 
tit 1 e d, 
CONTINENTAL." 

The five ta 1 en t e d 
.individuals who founded 
the "Golden Breed" in 
Hawaii, are definitely a 
"g r o u p, '' as Billy says, 
"We 're one family •.. we 
couldn't operate other-
wise." 

Billy, Ma:r>Vin, Manny, 
Ha:rry and. Corbin - THE 
Go L DEN BREED - Now 
playing at the Saipan 
Continental Hotel. 
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S H O R T S H O T S 
Some readers of t hi s column, I have recently learned, 

are under the mis taken impression that, because I am an 
employee of the TT Government, the views expressed here 
are somehow official. Nothing could be further from 
the truth. One of the reasons this piece carries the 
title it does is to dispell just such notions. But 
perhaps an additional disclaimer is necessary, so let 
me make the nature of the column perfectly clear: It 
is my own view, it is written on my own time, and I 
receive no remunerat1on for it. If you disagree with 
somet hing I have written, or feel I have drawn a 
cpnclusion based on erroneous or incompiete in
formation, please put your own views in writing and 
submit them to this paper. I encourage such response, 
and so does the Editor. 

School has started again here on Saipan, but un
fortunately the several hundred children who ride buses 
to and from school are still riding in the same, admit
tedly unsafe vehicles that were around last year, and 
the year before, etc. That this is so would no doubt 
come as something or a surprise to U.S. Congresswoman 
Julia Butler Hansen, whose personal interest in the 
safety of Saipan's schoolchildren was largely re
sponsible for the inclusion of $160,000 for new school 
buses in a special supplemental appropriation bill 
passed by the U.S. Congress and signed by the President 
early this year. The money was for FY 1 74, it was an 
"emergency" supplemental, and the need for new buses 
was argued eloquently before Mrs. Hansen's committee. 
So why aren't the buses here? Good question. The 
answer given last week in the paper--that procurement 
of the buses is tied up in the Japan-U.S. war claims 
deal--is totally unsatisfactory. Let's just hope and 
pray that there are no accidents with those broken-down 
buses. 

One of the fascinating experiences of Saipan living 
is sitting at home waiting for a tropical storm or 
typhoon to hit, listening to the radio for the "latest" 
bulletin, and having the radio suddenly go off the air. 
Sure, .the power is going to go out during a storm. You 
expect that. Within minutes, however, KJQR should be 
back on the air , operating on its standby generator, so 
all those with battery-operated or car radios can 
continue to receive information on the storm, right? 
Of course. But this vital public utility, the only 
source of emergency information and instructions, does 
not have a standby generator. Oh . 
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Misrule. • • 
federal funds to carry out 
programs Penrose consid
ered wasteful . 

Thiessen, who has taken 
out nomination papers to 
run again for the U.S. 
Senate on the Republican 
ticket against Sen. Danie! 
K. Inouye, used federal 
money, Penrose charges to 
dredge a harbor of Peleliu 
for the purpose of 
creating a place called 
"Port Nixon." 

Penrose said the "port," 
touted by its founder as 
an interchange point for 
container shipping in the 
P~lau Islands , included 
a number of buildings and 
airport improvements con
structed with unauthorized 
funds. 

(Thiessen, who isn't ex-

MODELS: 
E-300 (w) 

Con't from page 1 

pected back in Honolulu 
from Korea for another two 
days, was unavailable for 
comment.) 

(His family to 1 d the 
St a r-!ulletin that he 
should return home by Aug. 
16.) 

Penrose, formerly of 
Santa Rosa, Calif., warked 
with TransPac in Micro
nesia from April 1973 to 
May 1974. He said he 
blames Thiessen' s prac
tices in part for the 
financial trouble that 
forced TransPac into re
ceivership earlier this 
year. 

Thiessen wanted to be
come managing director of 
TransPac; Penrose charged, 
and when the firm's di
rectors chose instead C. 

E - 1500 (w) 
E - 2500 (w) 
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Douglas Echols, a steam
ship executive, Thiessen 
retaliated by undercutting 
TransPac's shaky position. 

Penrose said his own 
career includes experience 
with Matson, Pacific Far 
East Lines and the Alaskan 
Steamship Co., p 1 us 11 
years in federal service, 
including duties in the 
executive office of the 
President, ch art in g 
national transportation 
policy during the Truman, 
Eisenhower and Kennedy 
administrations. 

"I've been in the Civil 
Service, and I know the 
way things are supposed to 
be done," Penrose said." 

"Things were chaotic out 
there. Thiessen was the 
architect of th~ whole 
problem. He wanted to 
have a fleet of his own. 
There was general mis
management of the whole 
thing and some very ques
tionable practices." 

Among these, according 
to Penrose, were the ex
pensive decisions to over
haul the "Gunner's Knot," 
a W or 1 d War II vintage 
cargo ship that was ready 
for scrap, and the sinking 
of an insured barge load 
of 75 containers· en route 
from Guam to Ponape in 
April. 

It cost $100,000 to fix 
up the 1,500-ton Gunner's 
Knot, Penrose said, and he 
said Thiessen at first 
wanted TransPac to pay the 
cost. When Penrose re
fused, he said, Thiessen 
used public funds to have 
it refurbished at a yard 
in Pusan, Kore a, so it 
could be used to carry 

freight among the islands. 
Penrose called the ship 

an "old kunker •.• the only 
value these ships have is 
for scrap." 

The barge sinking oc
curred after TransPac had 
gone into receivership and 
was clearing the cargo out 
of its system. Penrose 
said Thiessen and !eadles 
insisted, against his 
arguments, that it would 
be all right to ship one 
load of containers on the 
barge even though it was 
not protected by the in
surance that had covered 
it on its trip over from 
San Francisco. 

The !arge, owned by a 
Manila firm; began leaking 
on the way to Ponape and 
went under with 75 con
tainers for a total un
recoverable loss, Pen~ose 
said, most of it U.S. 
government property. 

A spokesman for the In
terior Department's Of
fice of Territories con
firmed that the office had 
received reports similar 
to the testimony Penrose 
has been giving to the 
co_mmi~tee staff investi
gators. 

Penrose has had detailed 
discussion with the com
mittee staff and is pre
paring written material 
for further use in their 
investigation. 
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DIALOGUE FOR MICRONESIA: 

JUDGE KELLY RES:IGNS 
SAIPAN - Chief Justice 

Harold Burnett revealed 
the resignation of Trust 
Territory Associate 
Justice Kelly Tur ner 
during his interview on 
the radio progr am nDia
logue for Micronesia," 
on Monday August 26. 

Effective September 14, 
Judge Kelly's resignation 
was due to his plans to 
reti re. 

Judge Burnett stated, in 
the course of his inter
view, which is a function 
of the Education for Self
Government Program, that 
"his (Judge Turner's) re
placement is still un
known." 

Although there has been 
a great deal of discussion 
concerning the appointment 
of a Micronesian to the 
High Court Eench, and the 
Congress of Micronesia has 
already passed a re
solution requesting such 
action, Judge Eurnett felt 

there was a greater need 
f or the future High Court 
Justice to be qualified to 
administer the emerging 
sophisticated set of laws 
in Micronesian, then that 
he or she be Micronesian. 

In response to a 
question concerning the 
necessity of a Judge to 
be Micronesian in order to 
be equipped to interpret 
customary laws, Judge 
Eurnett explained that, "A 
judge from the Marianas, 
for example, would have 
just as hard a time inter
preting Ponapean customs 
as I do as an American." 

As for the existence of 
conflicts between statu
tory law and customary law 
in the Courts, Chief 
Justice Burnett explained 
that, "wherever customary 
law is not in conflict 
with 1 aw s made by the 
legislative process or 
the TT Code, then they 
maybe defended in Court. 

MICRONESIAN CONSTRUCTION CO. 
ARCHITECTS• ENGINEERS, BUI LOE RS• CONSTRUCTION SUPPLY 
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"The Legislature," Judge 
Burnett said, "sh o u 1 d 
determine what customs 
should be made into statu
tory laws. And which one 
should serve as guides for 
the court in making de~ 
cisions~ '' 

Judge Burnett described 
the present constitutional 
authority of the TT as 
being embodied in the 
United Nations Charter 
which establishes the 
Trusteeship Agreement 
which describes the re
sponsibilities of the 
United States as the ad
ministering authority; and 
the Secretarial Orders 
which establishes the 
means for achieving these 
goals. 

"The United St ates 
Constitution is not the 
Constitution of Micronesia 
under the Trusteeship," 
stated the Chief Justice. 

U ,n ti 1 recently, ac
cording to Judge Burnett, 
U.S. Courts and the TT 
High Courts had maintained 
that the TT agreement did 
not provide for rights, 
enforceable in the Courts. 

However, the recent de
cision of the U.S. Court 
of Appeals, 9th Circuit, 
in the Continental Hotel 
Case on Saipan, "did indi
cate that the Trusteeship 
Agreement provided legal 
recourse for Micronesian 
Citizens of a Consti
tutional nature," ex
plained Judge Burnett. 

"His office and the 
Courts were completely 
independent from the 
Executive Br an ch of 
government," such inde
pendence, Judge Burnett 
assured the interviewers 
is "proviqed _by the Secre
tarial order establishing 
the TT Government and also 
by the fact that High 
Court Justices are Civil 
appointees, thus pro
tecting them from being 
fired for making unpopular 
decisions." 

Concerning an inquiry 
regarding the right to 
trial by jury, Judge 
Burnett responded that, 

August 'JO, 1974 

though the TT Code pro
vided for this right, the 
District Legislatures were 
responsible f_or passing 
enabling legislation in 
order co implement jury 
trials in TT Courts, 

So far only the Marianas 
District Legislature has 
passed the appropriate 
legislation, but it has 
never been used here. 

The Marshalls, where it 
was once used, found that 
the decision of the jury 
was reversed on appeal due 
to relationships of the 
jury members to parties to 
the legal action. 

As for the rehabili
tation of inmates held in 
the TT Penal System, Judge 
Burnett indicated that the 
penal system is only able 
to "restrain" offenders, 
and that "there were no 
rehabilitation programs 
in the TT." 
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Shots Fired Slot Machines Robbed 
SAIPAN Gu n-weilding 

attackers were arrested 
last Sunday, August 25, 
at the Saipan Continental 
Hotel after firing shots 
apparently aimed at the 
Hotel Manager, Robert 
Wright. No one was harmed. 

In a separate incident 
this week, on Wednesday 
morning, skilled burglars 
managed to successfully rob 
the slot machines located 
at both t he Saipan Bowling 
Cent er and the Coral Reef 
Bar . This is the third 
robbery incident in recent 
months at the Coral Reef. 

The w i 1 d Continental 
melee.was quickly broken up 
in the lobby of the Hotel 
by Mariana Islands Police 
Officers who according to 
informed sources, were 
aware of the shooting 
incident plans, which were 
allegedly carried out by a 
small band of young men 
from one of the villages. 

The accused gunmen, whb 
evidently have a personal 
vendetta against Hot e 1 

Man ager Wright, were 
released from the Saipan 
Jail on Monday, August 26 
after posting bail. 
Charges, according to one 
source were for attack with 
a deadly weapon. 

Accounts vary as to why 
the gang members are either 
after Mr. Wright or the 
Continental Hotel, but it 
is clear that the Manager 
threw the accused out of 
the Hotel some four months 
ago. 

According to some local 
observers, Mr. Wright had 
ordered them off the Hotel 
premises because they had 
threatened some expatriate 
employees on hiss ta ff. 
Along the same line, others 
claim that the young 
people were former 
employees of the Hotel, and 
may have been fired by the 
Continental Manager. 

As for the recent slot
machine robbery spree, the 
bandits have been able to 

Professionally 
Don 

•Lubrication 
•Body & Fender 
•Painting 

•Auto Repair 
•Tire Repair 

SABLAN ENTERPRISES 
P. 0. BOX 1Co6, SAIPAN , M. I. 

" 

consistently "hit the jack- m e c h a n i c s of slot 
pot" without g e t t i n g m a c h i n e s," and a r e 
caught. So far there are therefore well equiped t 0 

no supects, but there are pull off their recent early 
many clues, as the thieves morning caper. 
left behind some of their It appears that local law 
tools at the Coral Reef enforcement officials are 

to 
of 

Bar. well on their way 
Sources have revealed finding the whereabouts 

that the robbers "are the culprits. 
knowledgeable about the 

MDL TO HOLD SPECIAL SESSION 
SAIPAN - District Ad

ministrator Francisco C. 
Ada on August 26 pro
claimed a Special Session 
of the Marianas District 
Legislature, responding to 
the request of its Presi
dent, Vicente N. Santos. 

The District Legislature 
had called upon Mr. Ada, 
who has the authority to 
proclaim the meeting of a 
Special Session, on the 
basis that two urgent 
matters need to be dis
cussed: Resolution No. 69-
1974 which calls for a 
separate Administration of 
the Mariana Islands, and 
Act No. 115-1974, which 
designates a legal' entity 

to administer pub 1 i c 
lands. 

Public hearings were 
held concerning both of 
these matters on Tinian 
and Rota last week, but in 
his letter to the DistAd, 
President Santos ~lained 
their need to give "more 
thought" to these matters, 
and to "allow the people 
of Saipan an opportunity 
to express their views." 

As requested, DistAd Ada 
called for a Spec i a 1 
Session which · will begin 
at 10:00 A.M. Wednesday, 
September 4, 1974 and end 
on Sunday, September 8 at 
midnight. 

NOTICE 
This advertisement is neither an offer to sell or 

solicitation of offers to buy any of these Securi
ties. The offering is made only by the Offering 
Circular. 

60,000 Shares 
PACIFIC MICRONESIA CORPORATION 

No-Par Value Common Stock 
These Securities are offered for sale only to 

citizens, including corporations, of the Trust 
Territory of the Pacific Islands residing herein. 

Copies of the Offering Circular may be obtained in 
the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands by citi
zens residing herein, upon request, by mail from 
Pacific Micronesia Corporation, Box 706, Sa i pa 
Mariana Islands, 96950 or in person from Pacific Mi
cronesia Corporation at the Microl Office Building, 
Saipan, Mariana Islands. 

These Securities shall be offered for sale com 
mencing August 28, 1974, and these Securities ma 
not be sold nor may offers to buy be accepted prior 
to this commencement date. The offer terminates i 
full one year from the date of commencement. Th 
Offering Circular should be consulted for full in 
formation concerning the offering of these Securi 
ties. 

Pacific Micronesia Corporation 
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Nursing school . .. 
Con't from page 1 

ployees are subject to the refusal to compromise her 
salary cuts imposed on principles," has b e e n 
"local hires," the Nursing working to a v e r t this 
school represents t h e crises since last March 
f i r s t agency to suffer so that classes w o u 1 d 
noticeably d u e to the begin as scheduled, 
controversial law. Last March Mrs. Matthews 

According to Dr. Masao began writing a series of 
Kumangai, Director of the letters voicing her dis
Department of He a· 1th satisfaction with her 
Services, no determination status as a "local hire," 
has been made yet whether since she was recruited 
first year students will and hired in the U.S., 
begin classes next Monday. which is the requirement 

"We are awaiting a final for a "prime-contract em
determination? as we are ployee." 
planning to meet with the Her second complaint was 
three highly qualified the pay-cut for 1 o ca 1 
instructors to make one hires, rather than up
last attempt to negotiate grading the entire scale, 
with them to resume their and thus increasing the 
teaching duties." wages of the many quali-

Second year students, fied Micronesian in-
who account for less than structors. 
20 members of the student The three local hires 
body, will resume their also authored joint 
training on Monday, ac- letters which expressed 
cording to Dr. Kumangai. their plans to refuse to 

"We have made every at- work u n d e r such dis
tempt to amend the law for 
our nurses, but we must 
adhere to it as it now 
stands," Kumangai said. 

Dr. Arobati Hickling, 
Deputy Director of Health 
Services was off island, 
as was the Principal of 
the Nursing School, Marie 
L. Baloga. Dr. Kumangai 
will await the principal's 
consultation before making 
any final decision. 

Though Dr. Kumangai ex
pressed sympathy fov the 
nursing instructors as 
well as the 1 o ca 1 hire 
teachers in the Department 
of Education, who are 
suffering from s a 1 a r y 
cuts, Mrs. Brenda Mat
thews, who is one of the 
three Nursing Instructors 
effected by the cut stated 
that, "Health Services 
couldn't really care if 
we're there or not." 

Mrs. Matthews, who holds 
a B.S. degree in nursing 
and a Master Degree in 
Public Health is one of 
only two instructors in 
the department who hold 
advanced degrees. 

Mrs. Matthews, who re
fused to renew her 
contract on the basis of 
"gross discrimination," 
and as shes tat es, "a 

criminatory conditions. 
No response to the 

letters, directed both to 
the Personnel Department 
and to Health Services, 
was heard. 

"There is absolutely no 
recourse," to the policy 
dictated by the Congress 
of Micronesia, according 
to Mrs. Matthews, who had 
hoped that she co u 1 d 
resume her teaching duties 
this fall. 

There were eleven in
structors on the staff 
last fall, but two in-' 
structors resigned this 
summer, and with the three 
expatriates failure to 
continue, the staff has 
dwindled to six in-
structors. 

Kumangai explained that 
the staff has to meet up 
to certain requirements in 
order to be accredited. 

"Without the three in
structors we will not be 
able to begin classes on 
September 3rd," Dr. Kuman
gai speculated that if the 
three instructors do not 
change their minds, "it 
could take two to three 
months for the nursing 
school to begin." 

The Director stressed 
that his interest was, "to 

produce more nurses for 
the Trust Territory." 

Though TT policy had 
previously maintained 
higher salaries for local 
hires the real crux of 
Mrs. Matthews argument is 
that all Nursing in
structors in the TT are 
paid exceptionally low 
wages. 

The Personnel De
partment, who the three 
nurses have attempted to 
negotiate with during the 
passed six months have 
refused to change the 
entire pay scale. 

"Nurses, and many other 
professional woman have 
been expected to do their 
work. 'out of the goddness 
of their hearts'," stated 
Brenda Matthews. 

In order for nursing, as 
a profession, to achieve 
the respect it merits, 
professional nurses must 
be adequately compensated, 
explained Mrs. Matthews 
who is in strong agreement 
with Senator Mangafel's 
position that Micronesians 
should fill jobs first, 
but if qualified 1 o ca 1 
people are not available 
then expatriates should 
fill the job and be justly 
remunerated. 

Mrs. Matthews did com
mend both the students and 
Marie Baloga, the princi-

pal, for their support of 
Grace Tenorio, Mildred 
James and herself, who are 
the three 1 o ca 1 hire 
nurses whose claims of in
justice have brought the 
TT's Nurses training to a 
halt. 

As negotiations resume, 
their appears to be little 
hope for an amenabie 
solution, since it would 
entail breaking the law to 
upgrade the local hires 
pays ca 1 e, and as Mrs. 
Matthews explained, "a 
salary cut is saying my 
profession was worth less 
today than it was last 
year." A pill to bitter 
for Nursing Instructors to 
swallow. 
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Marianas Future In Jeopardy 
SAIPAN - Jose Cruz, Ti

nian representative to the 
Marianas Future Status 
Connnission has launched a 
vigorous attack against TT 
and U.S. Govermnent of
ficials, announcing last 
week that he, "will oppose 
any future status negoti
ations unitl homestead 
applications are 
processed." 

The Tinian representa
tive, explained that over 
100 homestead applications 
have been filed, prior to 
May 1973, but that no 
permits have been granted 
yet, contrary to promises 
made last year. 

As of May 8, 1973 a 
moratorium was initiated 
by the Trust Territory 
Government with both 
Ambassador Franklin Haydn 
Williams and TT HiCom 
Edward E. Johnston in 
agreement that the 
moratorium on granting any 
new homestead permits on 
Tinian was necessary until 
the status negotiations 
are completed. 

However, applications 
received orior to Mav 8 
were to be processed 
quickly according to both 
U.S. and TT Government of
ficials. 

"To date no action has 
been taken whatsoever," 
noted the Honorable Herman 
M. Manglona, legislator 
from Tinian who submitted 
a resolution recently to 
the Marianas District 
Legislature echoing Cruz•s 
position that nno firm 
agreement with the United 

States be made ••• u n ti 1 
land problems on Tinian 
island are f u 1 1 y and 
finally resolve." 

Mr. Cruz explained that 
he is "tired of running 
after them (Government of
ficials), since he has 
been totally frustrated in 
trying to assist fellow 
islanders with their home
stead applications during 
the passed year. 

"I'm disgusted about all 
their promises," stated 
Cruz, "I want Haydn Wil
liams to meet up to his 
promise that all appli
cations will be processed 
which were filed prior to 
the homestead moratorium." 

Though Mr. Cruz stated 
that he, "agrees with· the 
Status negotiation pro
cedures," the lack of goad 
faith expressed by the 
governmental authorities 
has brought h i m . to be 
primarily concerned with, 
as he stated, "the well
being of my people." 

Representative Manglo
na's resolution which has 
been assigned to the .MDL 
Economic Committee, ex
presses his fear that the 
applicants, "will not re
ceive sympathetic con
sideration unless their 
problem is resolved prior 
to the granting of mili
tary land rights on Tinian 
Island." 

• 
CITICORP CREDIT SAIP AN, INC.. 

CITICORP 

P.O. BOX 964 

SA-IPAN 

MARIANA ISLANDS 96950 

TEL: 6203 

WILL PAY HIGH INTEREST RATES FOR TIME DE
POSITS, SEE US IN THE MIU BUILDING, SUSUPE, 

OFFICE HOURS FROM 8 AM. TO 5 PM. 
MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 

I CITICORP CREDIT SAIPAN, INC,, HA ANUN
NUNSIA I DANKOLO NA GANANSIA NI SINA HANA~ 
I TIME DEPOSIT, GAIGI I OFFICINAN MAME GI 
MIU BUILDING GIYA SUSUPE~ 

MANAGER 
TRAINEE 

DUTY FREE SHOPPERS LIMITED 
HAS MANAGERIAL TRAINEE POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
FOR THOSE INDIVIDUALS WHO POSSESS THE DRIVE 
TO ACQUIRE THE SKILL AND ABILITY TO MER
CHANDISE, GUIDE, DIRECT AND MOTIVATE SALES 
AND SALES PERSONAL. 
A ONE YEAR TRAINING PROGRAM ON GUAM WILL 
ASSIST YOU IN BECOMING ONE OF THE LEADERS 
IN THE RETAIL FIELD IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF 
DUTY FREE SHOPPERS LIMITED ON SAIPAN. 

REQUIREMENTS: 
* HIGH SCHOOL EDUCATION 
* ABILITY TO WORK WELL WITH PEOPLE 
* LEADERSHIP ABILITY 

BENEFITS: 
* MEDICAL, DENTAL AND LIFE INSURANCE 
* PROFIT SHARING 
* STOCK PURCHASE 
* EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE 
* PAID VACATIONS 
* SICK LEAVE 

THOSE INTERESTED ARE INVITED TO MEET AND 
DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF THEIR CANDIDACY 
WITH THE PERSONNEL MANAGER OF DUTY FREE 
SHOPPERS LIMITED, MR. W. I. ANDRIANOS, ON 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 1974 FROM 9:00 A.M. 
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Suit filed .• . 
Can't from page 1 

struction" of the shipping 
1 in es, and unlawfully 
placed TransPac in re
ceivership in an attempt 
to dissolve the company. 

The suit asks the High 
Court to award $31,000,000 
in damages from the· TT 
Government, to enforce the 
terms of the contract and 
the receivership, and to 
prevent further action 
designed to dissolve the 
company. 

All of these allegations 
. have previously been be

fore either a U.S. or 
Trust Territory Court. In 
April, Cushnie sued in the 
Court of Claims, Washing
ton, D.C. on the TT 
Government's breach of 
contract and handling of 
TransPac affairs. He at
tempted to include the 
U.S. Government as a co
defendant to the suit. 
The Court of Claims re
jected the case, holding 
that the TT Government was 
not an agency of the U.S. 
Government for contract 
purposes. 

Cushnie a 1 so earlier 
attacked the High Com
missioner's placing of 
TransPac in receivership. 
The case was the object of 
a lenghty hearing last 
spring and early summer 
before High Court As
sociate Justice Arvin 
Brown, Jr. Brown is re
portedly in Ya P, con
sidering the matter. 

Court observers, how
ever, did note some sur
prises . in Tuesday's com
plaint. 

Cushnie charges that 
Johnston, Miyamoto and 
Thiessen acted "oppres
sively and maliciously" in 
interferring with his 
clients' contract rights, 
and "conspired among them
selves" to deprive the 
plaintiff's of their 
property. The High Com
missioner, Attorney Gener
al, and Former Transpor
tation Chief are alleged 
to be personally liable 
for damages in the amount 
of $10,000,000. By sueing 
them in a personal,- rather 
than official, capacity, 
Cushnie is seeking to 

deprive the three de
fendants of a possible de
fense that their action 
were "discretionary ex
ecutive" action and there
fore immune from civil 
liability (law suits). 

Another cause of action 
charges the TT Government 
with having failed in its 
"obligation and duty" to 
the Yap Shipping Co-Op and 
five other TT citizen
plaintiffs under the terms 
of the Trusteeship Agree
ment. 

The allegation that the 
Trusteeship Agreement has 
been breached represents 
the first complaint 
against the TT Government 
for violation of the 
Trusteeship Agreement 
since the U.S. Ninth 
Circuit Court of Appeals 
deemed the document to be 
a constitution which could 
provide legal recourse for 
Micronesian Citizens. 

Reference to the 
Trusteeship Agreement 
raised the possibility 
that the case could come 
before a U.S. court for a 
second time, under the 
ruling in People of Sai
pan, (Saipan Continental 
Hotel Case) should the 
High Court ) dismiss the 
action. 

Meanwhile, should the 
current legal maneuverings 
of his attorney fail, Kis
kaddon, head of Marine 
Chartering}the parent 
company of TransPac's 
predecessor MIL I, is 
making a last ditch effort 
to resurrect TransPac. 

His, as yet, unannounced 
plan is to incorporate a 
shipping company in Guam, 
entitled Micronesian 
Inter-Ocean line (USA), 
Inc. and sell a majority 
interest of stock to Mi
cronesian citizens. After 
a foreign business permit 
is secured he would then 
be allowed to operate 
within the TT, he states, 
"without the HiCom being 
able to throw the whole· 
thing into receivership 
whenever he wants." 

Corporation papers which 
have already been drafted 
name Kiskaddon, Cushnie 

and Pete Guerrero as the 
owners of the company. 

Cushnie has declined 
public comment on the 
case. However he did 
voice a cautious optimism 
that "if everything goes 
smoothly, including pre
trial motion, the matter 
might come tot r i a 1 in 
three to six months." 

He ventured the pre
diction that the attitude 
of former Washington of
ficials caught in the 
Watergate Scandal, "is 
just the kind of attitude 
that will bring those 
people (in the TT ad
ministration) down, and I 
will say that publicly." 

NOW 

1974 JOHNS.ON 
OUTBOARDS 

IN 
SJOCK 
20 H.P. 
T,Q 
135 H.P. 

Factory' List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Ols. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

SEE YOOR DE.ALER: 

JOEI'EN MareR, 00. 
JOEI'EN CENl'ER 

FRIDAY 
SPECIAL BUFFET 

ROAST BEEF 
& 

ASSORTED JAPANESE DELICACIES 

COFFEE SHOP OPENS 24 HRS. 
MUSIC FOR YOUR 

ENTERTAINMENT 'EVERY FRIDAY, 
SATURDAY & SUNDAY. 
BY THE HAFADAI TRIO 

SLOT MACHINES OPEN 24 HRS. 

TRYOUR 
BUSINESSMEN 

SPECIAL LUNCHEON 
FOR $2.00 & $1.40 

A DAI BEACJI AB TEL 
-GARAPAN SA/PAN- TEI: 9418 

~~~;---' 



4ugust 30, 19?4 MARIANAS VARIETY NEWS AND VIEWS 

C Budget ... 
Can't from page 1 

the Marianas is seeking 
the sum of $4.5 million 
for a power plant facili
ty, which would be funded 
by either removing a re
quest for three n.:.w field 
trip vessels from the 1975 
supplemental budget re
quest, or by deleting 
certain programs from the 
other five districts' 
budgets for 1976. 

The Joint letter to 
Secretary Morton, which 
also describes how new 
funds for an additional 
ship were refused by the 
U.S. Congress for this 
year's 1974 supplemental 
budget, along with a de
letion of two more ships 
for 1975 to allow funds 
for a 1 and survey 
program, indicates that 
the committee realizes 
"the Marianas have criti
cal power problems--but we 
are also accutely aware 
that the other districts 
have critical power 
problems, too." 

The co-chairmen wrote 

Morton that they learned 
thro~gh the recently com
pleted hearings on Saipan 
that Ambassador Franklin 
Haydn Williams, the chief 
U.S. negotiator, promised 
the Marianas Status Com
mission during a recent 
round of negotiations that 
he would help find ways to 
finance the $4.5 million 
facility, a plan which has 
since received support 
from the TT administration 
and the Interior De
partment's Director of 
Territorial Affairs, 
Stanley S. Carpenter. 
·Tr u k Representative 

Setik and Ponape Senator 
Olter informed Morton that 
if the changes are ap
proved, to delete the new 
ships in 1975 would bring 
big problems to all the 
districts, where fie 1 d 
trip service has already 

' reached often times. criti-
cal stages. They added 
that one alternative plan 
to finance the power plant 
in 1976 could be equally 
disasterous. 

THE GROUPS ARE GATHERING 
AT THE 

SAIPAN 
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EVERY SUNDAY FROM 1-4 P. M. 
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AT THE 
SAJ:PAN 

CONTINENTAL 

Thac proposal would cut 
secondary sch o o 1 con
struction in the Marshall 
Islands District by 
$632,000; delete another 
$600,000 from road 
projects in Palau; chop 
$750,000 from road con
struction in Ponape; cut 
$770,000 from water 
projects in Truk; reduce 
road building programs in 
Yap by $348,000; and cut 
Headquarters spending for 
heavy equipment by another 
$1. 4 million. 

The congressmen wrote 
Morton: "We must take the 
strongest possible ex
ception to this readjust
ment despite our awareness 
of the needs of the Maria
na Islands District." 
Listing their ob

jections, Setic and Olter 
said that budget requests 
for Marianas District 
power p 1 ant facilities 
were already included 
under Phase Two of the 
Financial Assistance Plan 
for that district. They 
added that efforts are now 
being made to place a U.S. 
Navy barge with a gener
ating capacity of 30,000 
kilowatts on Saipan as 
early as February , 1975, 
and that Marianas of
ficials are now consider
ing two separate and "very 
firm" proposals for 
private companies to oper
ate the Marianas power 
facilities on a commercial 
basis. 

"Inter ms of priori
ties," wrote the congress
men, "both the Congress 
and the districts have 
pushed for new ships, and 
for Ambassador Williams of 
the Office of Micronesian 
Status Negotiations to 
make these changes is to 
place him in the position 
of knowing our problems 
and priorities better than 
we do." 

Setik and Olter noted 
that they could not com
ment on the possible 
motives behind the pro
posed budget changes but 
said they are inclined to 
believe that the review 
function of the Joint Com
mittee on Program and 
!udget Planning is being 
"increasingly eroded by ex 
post facto decisions" by 
the administering author-

ity which they c -t . 
"undermines any reasonable. 
-.input from the Congre'" s of 
Micronesia." 

Setik and O 1 t er ex
plained that this was one 
of the major reasons why 
the Joint Committee on 
Program and !udget Plan
ning has requested that 
the U.S. Congress allocate 
block grant funds for Mi
cronesia to the Congress 
so that it may, through 
committee, set up priori
ties and programs as de
termined by the Micro
nesian people themselves. 
They noted, however, that 
despite strong recommen
dations from the High Com
missioner, the United 
Nations Trusteeship 
Council, and the Congress, 
this goal has not been 
achieved. 

"We are, in short, be
coming extremely pessi
mistic about the future 
working relationship be
tween the Congress and the 
Department of Interior in 
both reviewing and sup
porting annual regular and 
supplemental requests 
before the United States 
Congress," they wrote. 
"It gives us no great 
pleasure to state that the 
very real possibility may 
exist in the future that 
Congress of Micronesia 
representatives who appear 
with the High Commissio~er 
before authorization and 
appropriation commi~~ees 
of the U.S. Congress ~~y 

be forced to present vi~ws 
diametrically opposed to 
those of the High Com
missioner and the De
partment, or that mo r e 
drastically, the Cor. gress 
may choose not to att end 
such meetings in t he 
future." 

Reminding the Interior 
Secretary of a message he 
delivered to the people of 
Micronesia throughout the 
districts in January 1974, 
that "the future of Micro
nesia is a Micronesian 
matter", the Congressman 
expressed the hope that 
"neither the Congress, the 
High Commissioner, nor the 
Department of Interior 
wish to sever what has 
been in the past a valua
ble and productive wo rki_~ 
relationship." 
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